

MALDON COURT

PREPARATORY SCHOOL

Autumn Term 2018

Weekly Newsletter

21st September 2018

DATES FOR THE DIARY

Please check the school diary on the App and website.

MONDAY 1st OCTOBER

Individual and Sibling Photographs
Any Nursery or Pre-Reception
children to be brought in at 8.50am

FRIDAY 5th OCTOBER

Form 6 Cake Sale

TUESDAY 9th OCTOBER

Harvest Festival
Donations to Maldon Food Pantry
can be brought in on Monday 8th &
Tuesday 9th October

MONDAY 15th OCTOBER

School in Action Open Morning 9.00—11.30am

WEDNESDAY 17th—FRIDAY 19th OCTOBER

Conker Competition

FRIDAY 19th OCTOBER

End of half term

TUESDAY 6th NOVEMBER

Flu Immunisations

MONDAY 22nd OCTOBER - FRIDAY 2nd NOVEMBER

Half Term Break

TUESDAY 13th NOVEMBER

Parents' Evening 3.45 - 6.00pm

THURSDAY 15th NOVEMBER

Parents' Evening 5.00 - 8.00pm

FRIDAY 16th NOVEMBER

Pre-Reception Trip to Sealife Centre



Dear Parents,

Thank you to everyone for supporting our Jeans for Genes day today – we will let you know how much was raised next week. On Tuesday in our celebration assembly, children were presented with their summer holiday reading challenge certificates. Well done to those children that participated.

Headteacher's Award this week was presented to Darcy Ephgrave in Form 3 who won it for being a fantastic friend to children in her class.

A Cool to be Kind award was presented to India Fisher in Form 2 for being very thoughtful to another girl in her class. Well done to both girls.

I would like to wish all the children taking the II+ tomorrow the best of luck with their exam.

SCHOOL COMMITEES - Last week, children decided who they wanted as their School Council, Eco Schools and Healthy Schools representatives. To win these positions, children had to present to the rest of their class as to why they think that they should be chosen and what they could do to improve the school by being on these councils.

Our new School Council members are: Jenson Randall, Lorelai Bamgboye, Anna Barnett, Max Mason, Florence Fenton, Rhys Hull, Aden Kamiri, Kate van Stolk, Giselle Kitasoboka, Benjamin Philips, Sarah van Stolk and Nievah Williams. Eco School representatives are: Tatum Fleming, Elijah Hawes, Harry Mason, Harry Dibben, Harry Scott, Harrison Farr and Milly Craddock. Healthy Schools representatives are: Emma Mellor, Scarlett Abrehart, Arnold Head, Natasha Adkins, Hudson Williams, George Dibben and Benjamin Hunt. Finally congratulations to Hudson Hammett-Wright and India Fisher who are our KSI librarians.

For your information, both myself and Mrs Bennett will be out of school from Wednesday to Friday next week as we will be attending the Annual IAPS Conference. I leave the school in the safe hands of Mr Coyle and Mrs Dickinson.

FORM I-On Wednesday, Form I their first science participated in investigation! In Science lessons, Form 1 have been discussing their senses and this week, they explored their sense of smell. Pupils took it in turns to take part in a smelling test. Children had to use their sense of smell to work out hidden foods concealed within cups. All pupils enjoyed working out all of the varying smells! Well done Form I.





FORM 2 - Form 2 History topic is 'The Gunpowder Plot' and this week the children have been learning about the story and using their acting skills to act out the story. The children performed wonderfully to the class and were very clear. Some children had a narrator and they were very confident retelling the story. Well done Form 2.

NURSERY - This week Nursery have been enjoying the topic All About Me, we have been playing games together to learn about our favourite things. We have also been drawing around our bodies to decorate and display in Nursery. This theme continues next week and our homework is to bring in or email a photo of your child and their family.







Have a lovely weekend. Mrs E Mason Headteacher

FOMCS - .Thank you too all those who attended the AGM this week. The meeting went very well and was lovely to see so many of you there.

This year we have said goodbye to our old treasurer Sam Bruce and we thank her for all of her hard work. We welcome Richard Baker to the role of treasurer and Tori Lopez as our new secretary. We hope you both enjoy your new roles.

Our next meeting is on Monday 1st October at 2pm at the Blue Boar. Everyone is welcome to attend.

Next week's menu:

	Day	Main	Dessert
	Mon	Meatballs in a fresh tomato sauce served with pasta and salad	Flapjacks or Fruit
	Tues	Chicken Fajitas served with salsa, soured cream, guacamole and salad.	Chocolate sponge or Fruit
	Wed	Roast beef served with seasonal vegetables, roast potatoes, Yorkshire pudding and gravy.	Fresh fruit Salad, Yoghurt or Fruit
	Thur	Cowboy Casserole served with mashed potatoes	Apple Crumble and custard or Fruit
	Fri	Battered fish, chips, peas and salad.	Ice cream pots or Fruit















independent schools

